
Department of Planning and Budget 
2022 Fiscal Impact Statement  

 

1. Bill Number:   HB1180 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Clark 

 

3.  Committee: Committee Referral Pending 

 

4. Title: Substance abuse services providers; assessment; tobacco use. 

 

5. Summary:   Requires every provider licensed by the Department of Behavioral Health and 

Developmental Services who provides services to individuals with substance use disorder to 

assess each individual receiving services for use of all tobacco products at the time the 

provider begins providing services and provides that, in cases in which an individual 

receiving services is identified as having a tobacco use disorder, the provider shall (i) provide 

information to the individual about how continued use of tobacco products may affect the 

individual's long-term success in recovery from substance use disorder, (ii) recommend 

treatment for tobacco use disorder in the treatment plan, and (iii) offer either treatment for 

tobacco use disorder as part of the individual's treatment plan, if the provider is licensed to 

provide such treatment, or referral for treatment of tobacco use disorder. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  See 8 below. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  The legislation as drafted will not create a fiscal impact for the 

Department of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services or state-operated DBHDS 

facilities. However, this legislation could create additional costs for substance use disorder 

providers. The possible impact to providers is indeterminate. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Behavioral Health and 

Developmental Services 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 


